Montgomery Medical Practice Patients Association
MINUTES of MMPPA quarterly committee meeting Thursday 25th January, 2024, Montgomery Medical Practice, Well Street, Montgomery. SY15 6PF
Attending:  Jane Randall-Smith (Chair): Richard Newcombe (Vice chair): Eve Meredith-Jones (Secretary): Cllr. Gwil Stephenson (Treasurer): Cllr. Gwyneth Jones: Cllr. Alan Meredith- Jones: Cllr. Bob Benyon: Cllr. Bob Mc Clintock: Cllr Jeremy Brignell-Thorp: Sarah Burgess (Practice Manager)
Apologies:  Cllr. Joy Jones, Cllr. Anne Brewin
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	The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologies were noted.
Rev. Paulette Gower – Paulette introduced herself and was pleased to tell us that she had received excellent unsolicited feedback about the practice from patients she had visited. She said using a holistic, mind/body/spirit approach seemed to work best when dealing with her parishioners. Paulette is about to take up new role of Missionary Leader in addition to her current duties this will cover 16 churches. Paulette was thanked by the Chair for attendance at the meeting.
Chris Roberts from PAVO – Chris introduced herself for the benefit of those who were not present when she last attended a MMPPA meeting. Chris informed us that she is working with 7 practices and that this a pilot project for the whole of Powys. The main issue is the size of the area Powys covers. Other issues also highlighted by Chris were
· Provision of PAVO Information desks at various surgeries

· The need to transmit information via a broad spectrum of media.

· Social media such as Facebook is one route of communication there are still a lot of people who choose not to be on social media.
· Ceri Price is now a Community Connector for PAVO, A Lingen Davies Community Champion and is working to promote Dementia Awareness.

· IT Support is still needed in digital communities to facilitate access for those still not connected fully.

The most frequent queries received by Chris concern respite care, carers, dementia issues, transport problems, when day centres would be reopening, loneliness and befriending services. 
The Treasurer asked how PAVO can help in practices. In complex cases that need extra support, the requirements can be beyond the capabilities of the average volunteer, he felt a dovetailing of services was needed.
The problems of John Billington (a local elderly resident) were raised in relation to transport issues when accessing non-urgent hospital care. Patients need to be 

encouraged to seek help in the form of non-urgent patient transport. Chris said she would look into this concern and get back to us. The treasurer asked if there were any specific grants relating to this issue.
The Minutes of the last meeting held on 26/10/23 were APPROVED and signed by the Chair. Cllr. Gwyneth Jones pointed out that the Secretary had recorded her as being present at the meeting and giving her apologies, she was actually absent from the meeting. The Secretary apologised for the error and gave assurance she would correct it.
Matters not on the agenda- 
· MMPPA’’s hosting of the HTP public engagement event at Montgomery Town Hall in March is confirmed as taking place.
· The request for MMPPA to have a donation box in reception will be looked into.

· Information relating to defibrillators needs to be shared.

· The placing of a holder for MMPPA leaflets by the notice board was discussed.
· Promotion of the surgery’s minor injury service was discussed and the Secretary is to ask Kerry’s newsletter editors if a short notice can be placed monthly, stating the service’s availability.

· Air Ambulance – the next phase is awaited.

· The idea of having a monitor on the surgery wall to promote MMPPA was again raised, it will be looked into.

MMPPA

a) Treasurers report – The treasurer presented an up- to- date report
b) Bank Account – The Treasurer and Heather a previous signatory visited HSBC in person and the account balance is now in MMPPA’s new Nat West account. Thanks were expressed to them both for achieving this. The Treasurer requested consent to seek compensation from HSBC for the lengthy delay in transferring funds. This was AGREED. The Treasurer has requested statements for the last five years from HSBC. The treasurer confirmed that the new account was an online account and that there were three signatories, the Chair, Treasurer, and Deputy Chair.
c) Requests for funding from the practice – New lamp to be used for sexual health clinic and minor ops. The quote was for £629 (excluding VAT), it was AGREED that MMPPA would fund the purchase of the lamp.
d) Publicity & Funding
· Leaflets – More leaflets to be given to Sarah.
· Screen in the Town Hall – The Treasurer will investigate whether MMPPA are publicised on it, if not he will arrange a presence for us.

· Co-op Community Fund – Needs investigating as a possible source of funding.

· Tesco -The Treasurer will approach Tesco as another possible funding source. 

e) Events
· Feedback from conversations with the Deputy Chair in the Warm Room at the Institute on Mondays suggests people are happy with the Practice.
· Hospital Transformation Programme – Coming to the Town Hall which the MMPPA will attend. Treasurer to make arrangements for use of a suitable space.

Information from the practice
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	· Dental/Optician prescriptions – The practice is a dispensary not a pharmacy. Therefore, these prescriptions should be taken to a pharmacy. Sara (Dispensary Manager) would be happy to come to meet the group and discuss the dispensary or any issues it would like clarity on.
· Non-emergency transport – The practice can do a piece concerning this for their next newsletter.
· Newsletter - It was ready to go but is now being tweaked, it will be circulated shortly.
· Staff news -   Dr Loynes is now back with us, Shian is retiring at the end of June. Marion has retired quietly as she didn’t want a fuss. We have a new HCA Millie who is in training at present. Interviews for a new HCA today (25/01/24). A new receptionist has left already, so the practice will be looking to replace her.
· Ladywell surgery – A GP is now in attendance at Ladywell on Tuesdays am.
· New website - More user friendly. Homepage: Montgomery Medical Practice (nhs.wales). The practice will add a new section for the Patients Association minutes etc. on the website and can post a link on their Facebook page.
· Awards etc – The practice is now Veteran Friendly accredited and has been awarded 
the gold award for the Greener Primary Care framework for 2023.
· Refurbishment of the Ladywell branch surgery - Hopefully this will be starting in the spring/summer. The Practice may ask MMPPA to help with kitting rooms out with equipment.
· A new pharmacist is joining the practice - Rafael Baptista will be joining us from March, working two days a week at the practice.
· Welcome packs - Sarah provided the group with welcome packs for new patients.
· Electronic prescribing - Prescriptions can be sent electronically to the pharmacy of the patient’s choice. Currently this is being trialled in practices in North Wales so hopefully it shouldn’t be too long before it is rolled out here.
· Dermatology - Drs Loynes, Griffiths, and Stratton are completing dermatology training with a dermatoscope. This should help with reducing referrals to dermatology.  The practice has purchased the dermatoscope. 
· Patient screen for the waiting area - Sarah completed a site visit downstairs with the Treasurer and discussed the best position for the screen.
· Leaflet Holder – MMPPA can place a leaflet holder on/near the MMPPA notice board in reception.
· Commissioning response to hospital choice - “In answer to your question, you are correct, it is based on where we have contracts and there isn’t patient choice in Wales.  I haven’t heard that this is going to change but you never know with how things are at the moment.”
· The Health and Wellbeing Hub Contact - Carly Skitt- Assistant Programme Director Carly.Skitt@wales.nhs.uk
Feedback and questions by members
· Accurx triage – The practice is probably looking at an April start. Final details being sorted. If patients cannot use this system, reception will complete the form with them over the phone. This system does integrate with the NHS App. Sarah will check if there is a way to highlight something more urgent and also if is there a way of auditing the outcomes. There will be a direct link on the practice website or NHS app. 
· Triage will start at 8.30am, the request forms will be actioned the same day by a GP. Dr Griffiths has looked at the system in action in Wem. The system will be advertised.
External issues
· Air Ambulance – Discussed earlier in meeting
· Ladywell surgery – Discussed earlier in meeting
Llais update from the Chair – There will be a Llais focus/engagement session in Llanidloes in February. The engagement sessions are about talking and listening to patients and then feeding comments back.  Llais have been made aware of the Accurx triage system.
Matters for the next meeting.

· PAVO will be attending.
· Funding
Date of next meeting – 18th April, 2024, 4.30 -6pm at the Practice, Well Street. Montgomery.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


